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August 19, 2015 
 
Randy Ewell 
General Manager/CEO 
Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc. 
1600 Great Basin Blvd. 
P.O. Box 151000 
Ely, NV 89315 
 

  

 
Re: Docket No. 15-031-T03, In the Matter of Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s Tariff Adjustments 
 
Dear Mr. Ewell: 
 

On August 12, 2015, the Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed an action request 
response recommending the Public Service Commission of Utah (Commission) acknowledge the 
revisions to Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s (Mt. Wheeler) tariff, effective July 14, 2015. 

 
The Division reports that Mt. Wheeler proposes to change the times when off-peak 

summer rates are available to customers. The Division notes the proposed changes were 
approved by Mt. Wheeler’s board the same day the Commission was notified and the changes 
were made effective. The Division states this effective date does not comply with Utah Code  
§ 54-3-3 and Utah Administrative Code rule R746-405-2(E)(2) because it is not 30 days after the 
notice was filed with the Commission. However, the Division concludes, after investigation, the 
oversight in this case has no material impact on Mt. Wheeler’s Utah customers. 

 
The Commission accepts the Division’s recommendation and acknowledges the revised 

tariff sheets, with an effective date of July 14, 2015, and makes them available for public 
inspection.    
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
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